
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St. John's C. of E. 
Primary School 

Weekly School News! 
 18th October 
 www.abramsaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk 

Be Ready  Be Respectful  Be Safe 

Dates for your diary 
Monday 21st October – Friday 1st November- October Half Term 
Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November- Holiday club, held at St. John’s C. of E. Primary 
School, Atherton Road, Hindley Green WN2 4UA. 
Wednesday 6th November, 3.30pm-7.00pm- Parents Evening, appointments can be booked via 
My Child At School (MCAS) 
Sunday 10th November, 10.30am-11.30am- Y5/6 Remembrance Service at Church 
Monday 11th November, 5pm-7pm- Open Evening 
Monday 11th November – Friday 15th November- Anti-bullying week 
Thursday 14th November, 5.00pm-5.30pm- Y4 Multiplication Timestable Check parent/carer 
meeting. Please enter via the main office 
Friday 15th November- Children in Need, more details to follow 

Follow us on: 
 

        @StJohnsAbram       St. John’s C of E Primary School, Abram 

As we approach the end of our seven-week half term, I find myself reflecting on the experiences that 

so many of our children have enjoyed so far this year. 

Our Spooky Bingo event was a roaring success, bringing together pupils, staff, and families. Our Year 

6 pupils have been pedalling their way to success with the Bikeability programme. Our Reception 

class parents/carers joined us for a lovely coffee morning recently. The children in Year 3 performed 

beautifully in our Harvest Service. The whole school embraced the 'Hello Yellow' initiative, promoting 

mental health awareness and supporting young people's wellbeing, the list goes on! 

I am particularly proud of the number of attendance awards we've given out this term. Regular 

attendance is crucial for our pupils' progress, and it's wonderful to see so many of you prioritising 

this. 

Lastly, I must mention the incredible number of class dojos awarded for following our school rules. 

This reflects the positive behaviour and attitudes of our pupils, and I couldn't be more pleased. Well 

done to everyone! 

As we look forward to the half-term break, I want to thank you all for your continued support. The 

partnership between home and school is what makes our school so very special. 

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable half term. 

Miss Gatley 

http://www.abramsaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk/
https://twitter.com/StJohnsAbram


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

You are the light that gives light to the world 
Matthew 5:18 

Celebrating Success 

Learning Legends 

Attendance Matters 
Your role as a parent carer is to ensure your child attends school daily and on time. 

Those who turn up run the world! 
Attending school every day = 100% attendance = Zero learning lost 

Make every minute of learning count! 
 

Sports Star 
Congratulations to Max in 

Year 5 for improved serving 
in badminton! 

 

11/10/24 
 Learning Legends 

Reception- Logi 
Year 1 - Theo 

Year 1/2 - Kayden 
Year 2 - Zane 

Year 3 - Aleezay 
Year 3/4 - Anthony 

Year 4 - Abel 
Year 5 – Duncan 
Year 5/6 - Lucy 
Year 6 - Dzuliya 
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Friendship   Hope    Respect    Trust 

Learning in Action 

Year 4 
Year 4 have had a busy half term! 
 
In RE, they investigated how people celebrate harvest around the world. 
 
During computing, Year 4 have been learning about personal information and why it is 
important to keep it safe. 
 
In writing and science, the children researched rocks, soils and fossils to write a non-
chronological report. 
 
In their Maths lessons, Year 4 used their skills of place value to help solve column additions 
and subtractions. 

 

Announcements 
 

 

Poppy Appeal 
We have various items for 
sale ranging from 50p to 

£1.50. These are available 
from the school office or to 
purchase at lunchtime. All 
funds will be donated to 

the British Legion. 

Madison & 
Oliver, both in 

Y1/2 
represented the 

school on 
Thursday to 

receive a 
“Wigan Healthy 
School Award” 
at The Edge in 

Wigan. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Spooky Bingo Event 

Y3 Harvest Service 

Thank you to everyone who 
attended the spooky Bingo Event 

last Friday. 
It was lovely to see so many 

children, family members and staff 
enjoying the evening! 

A special thank you to the best 
bingo caller in the North West; Mrs. 

Molyneux and also all the staff 
involved in putting on such a great 

event. 
All proceeds made will go back into 
school to support future events and 

experiences for the children. 
Keep your eyes peeled for 

upcoming events or fundraising 
activities! 

Y3 led a beautiful Harvest Service at Church this week! Thank you to Mrs. Coburn and the Y3 
children for putting on a great performance. It was lovely to see so many parents/carers and 

family members in attendance. All food donations received will be shared between The Brick 
and St. Nathaniel’s Pantry. Thank you to all who contributed to our harvest appeal, it really 

does make such a huge difference to the lives of others. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming Services in Church 
 

 

Weekly Events in Church 
 

1st & 3rd Sunday of each month- Holy Communion, 10am 
 

2nd & 4th Sunday of each month- Morning Prayer, 10am 
 

Each Wednesday- Morning Prayer, 9.30am 
 

 

Abram Parish Church 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

October Half Term 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Work with us 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


